
“Are Pastors Bound to Marry
Anyone Who Asks?”
As an ordained Baptist pastor, my question is this: Am I bound
by the Bible to marry anyone who asks me to? If a couple comes
to me to ask me to marry them, and they tell me they are not
saved, but want to get married anyway, should I? If they are
living together, am I supposed to marry them just the same? I
am confused by what other pastors have told me, and have read
scripture, but I still need some advice outside that of my
denomination.

Thank you for your letter. As far as I’m aware, you are not
biblically bound to marry anyone who asks you to. There are
probably other pastors in your immediate area who would be
willing to marry such people. If you really feel uncomfortable
about it, you could probably refer such people to these other
pastors.

However, another Probe staff member made some really good
points about this issue. This person’s previous pastor, who
had a genuine heart for God and for people, would usually
marry unbelievers. His reasoning was as follows:

1. Once married, such people would no longer be living in sin.
2. When they had kids and looked for a church, they’d possibly
come back to his.
3. It gave him a chance to share the gospel with them.

Also, if you require such couples to go through pre-marital
counseling, it would give you extensive time with them to
impart biblical principles about marriage and family.

Finally,  marriage  is  a  God-ordained  institution  for  all
people, not just believers. We want people to understand that
God takes marriage very seriously and that He will hold them
accountable for violating their marriage vows. We also want to
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be  available  to  those  who  are  struggling  with  marriage
difficulties and contemplating divorce. Ultimately, however,
people must bear a personal responsibility before God for what
they do (or don’t do) with their marriages.

Thus, I personally do not believe that it would be morally
wrong for you to marry such people (generally speaking, at
least. I suppose there might always be exceptions). However,
if you don’t feel comfortable before God, I would simply refer
the  people  to  another  local  pastor.  You’re  not  morally
obligated to marry them either.

Hope this helps a bit.

The Lord bless you,

Michael Gleghorn
Probe Ministries


